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Hello, 

Haweswater Aqueduct Resilience Programme (HARP) – Survey work – Newton-in-Bowland and 
Bonstone compounds 

You may be aware of our plans to replace sections of the Haweswater Aqueduct which transports 
drinking water from Cumbria, through Lancashire and into Greater Manchester, supplying 
communities along the route.  

Following consultation with local residents, communities and stakeholders we submitted planning 
applications for our proposed works in relation to the Bowland and Marl Hill sections. These have 
now been approved. 

What happens next? 

Over the next 12 months we will be working to appoint a contractor to carry out this essential work. 
Once appointed, we will contact you again to provide a further update on our plans and timescales 
and you can still find out more information about our proposed plans by visiting 
www.harpinformation.co.uk 

In the meantime, we need to carry out some further site investigation work in two areas and you 
may notice our team working in these areas: 

• Newton-in-Bowland compound – land to the north of Dunsop Road to the west of Newton-in-
Bowland 

• Bonstone compound – land to the south of Newton-in-Bowland off Slaidburn Road. 

What will this survey work involve? 

We will be digging some trenches to carry out archaeological investigations in the fields. For this 
work we will be: 

• Starting on week commencing 22 July and will be working for around two months. After the 
trenches have been investigated and refilled, the land will be reinstated.  

• Accessing the Newton-in-Bowland trenches through the existing gateways off Dunsop Road 
and Back Lane. 

• Accessing Bonstone trenches along an existing track off Slaidburn Road. 

• Working Monday to Friday between the hours of 8am until 6pm. 

We will do everything we can to minimise disruption as much as possible while we carry out this 
work. 

 

 

http://www.harpinformation.co.uk/


We’re here to help 

We have various ways you can contact us, online via social media, our mobile app and our online 
account management service via unitedutilities.com.  You can also speak to us directly on 0345 672 
3723 quoting project number 80061155. We’ll be happy to help 

Thank you 

 

Customer Services Team 


